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New York Independent Assessor - Initial Assessment Process 
 
Starting May 16, 2022, the Conflict Free Evaluation and Enrollment Center (CFEEC) will 
become the New York Independent Assessor (NYIA).  The NYIA will manage the initial 
assessment process, except for expedited initial assessments, which will begin on July 1, 
2022. The initial assessment process includes completing the: 
 

• Community Health Assessment (CHA): The CHA is used to see if you need personal 
care and/or consumer directed personal assistance services (PCS/CDPAS) and are 
eligible for enrollment in a Managed Long Term Care plan.  

• Clinical appointment and Practitioner Order (PO): The PO documents your clinical 
appointment and indicates that you: 

o have a need for help with daily activities, and 
o that your medical condition is stable so that you may receive PCS and/or CDPAS 

in your home.  
 
The NYIA will schedule both the CHA and clinical appointment. The CHA will be completed by 
a trained registered nurse (RN).  After the CHA, a clinician from the NYIA will complete a 
clinical appointment and PO a few days later.  
 
Senior Whole Health of New York will use the CHA and PO outcomes to see what kind of help 
you need and create your plan of care. If your plan of care proposes PCS and/or CDPAS for 
more than 12 hours per day on average, a separate review by the NYIA Independent Review 
Panel (IRP) will be needed. The IRP is a panel of medical professionals that will review your 
CHA, PO, plan of care and any other medical documentation. If more information is needed, 
someone on the panel may examine you or discuss your needs with you. The IRP will make a 
recommendation to Senior Whole Health of New York about whether the plan of care meets 
your needs. 
 

  
 


